
= f UNDER SECRETARY OF DEFENSE 
4000 DEFENSE PENTAGON 

WASHINGTON, DC 20301-4000 

PERSONNEL AND 
READINESS 

The Honorable Howard P. "Buck" McKeon JUN 1 8 2013 
Chairman 
Committee on Armed Services 
U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, DC 20515 


Dear Mr. Chairman: 

This letter is in response to Senate Report 112-196, page 228, and House Report 112-493, 
page 265, each accompany separate versions ofH.R. 5658, the Department of Defense 
Appropriations Bill, for Fiscal Year (FY) 2013. The following is the status of FY 2012 Defense 
Health Program (DHP) designated carryover funds. A total of $305,822,350 in unobligated FY 
2012 DHP operation and maintenance (O&M) appropriation funds was designated for carryover 
from FY 2012 into FY 2013. The total carryover amount was included in the DHP budget 
reduction as a result of the Balanced Budget and Emergency Deficit Control Act of 1985. 

The DHP O&M carryover authority has provided the flexibility to manage many issues 
that emerge during the year of budget execution. In recent years, this has included private sector 
care, support to our warriors in transition, pandemic influenza preparedness, costs of supporting 
overseas contingency operations that were not known at the time of the supplemental 
appropriation request, and medical information technology. These have been all worthwhile 
efforts in support of our Service members and their families. 

A similar letter is being sent to the Chairmen of the other congressional defense 
committees. Thank you for your interest in the health and well-being of our Service members, 
veterans, and their families. 

Sincerely, 

cc: 
The Honorable Adam Smith 
Ranking Member 

Preparation of this report cost DoD a total of approximately $1,800 in FY 2013. 
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READINESS 

JUN 1 8 2013 
The Honorable Carl Levin 
Chairman 
Committee on Armed Services 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510 

Dear Mr. Chairman: 

This letter is in response to Senate Report 112-196, page 228, and House Report 112-493, 
page 265, each accompany separate versions ofH.R. 5658, the Department of Defense 
Appropriations Bill, for Fiscal Year (FY) 2013. The following is the status of FY 2012 Defense 
Health Program (DHP) designated carryover funds. A total of $305,822,350 in unobligated FY 
2012 DHP operation and maintenance (O&M) appropriation funds was designated for carryover 
from FY 2012 into FY 2013. The total carryover amount was included in the DHP budget 
reduction as a result of the Balanced Budget and Emergency Deficit Control Act of 1985. 

The DHP O&M carryover authority has provided the flexibility to manage many issues 
that emerge during the year of budget execution. In recent years, this has included private sector 
care, support to our warriors in transition, pandemic influenza preparedness, costs of supporting 
overseas contingency operations that were not known at the time of the supplemental 
appropriation request, and medical information technology. These have been all worthwhile 
efforts in support of our Service members and their families. 

A similar letter is being sent to the Chairmen of the other congressional defense 
committees. Thank you for your interest in the health and well-being of our Service members, 
veterans, and their families. 

Sincerely, 

cc: 
The Honorable James M. Inhofe 
Ranking Member 

Preparation of this report cost DoD a total of approximately $1,800 in FY 2013. 
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The Honorable C.W. Bill Young JUN 18 2013 
Chairman 
Subcommittee on Defense 
Committee on Appropriations 
U.S. House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515 

Dear Mr. Chairman: 

This letter is in response to Senate Report 112-196, page 228, and House Report 112-493, 
page 265, each accompany separate versions of H.R. 5658, the Department of Defense 
Appropriations Bill, for Fiscal Year (FY) 2013. The following is the status of FY 2012 Defense 
Health Program (DHP) designated carryover funds. A total of $305,822,350 in unobligated FY 
2012 DHP operation and maintenance (O&M) appropriation funds was designated for carryover 
from FY 2012 into FY 2013. The total carryover amount was included in the DHP budget 
reduction as a result of the Balanced Budget and Emergency Deficit Control Act of 1985. 

The DHP O&M carryover authority has provided the flexibility to manage many issues 
that emerge during the year of budget execution. In recent years, this has included private sector 
care, support to our warriors in transition, pandemic influenza preparedness, costs of supporting 
overseas contingency operations that were not known at the time ofthe supplemental 
appropriation request, and medical information technology. These have been all worthwhile 
efforts in support of our Service members and their families. 

A similar letter is being sent to the Chairmen of the other congressional defense 
committees. Thank you for your interest in the health and well-being of our Service members, 
veterans, and their families. 

Sincerely, 

• 
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cc: 
The Honorable Peter 1. Visclosky 
Ranking Member 

Preparation of this report cost DoD a total of approximately $1,800 in FY 2013. 
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PERSONNEL AND 
READINESS JUN 1 8 2013 

The Honorable Richard 1. Durbin 
Chairman 
Subcommittee on Defense 
Committee on Appropriations 
United States Senate 
Washington, DC 20510 

Dear Mr. Chairman: 

This letter is in response to Senate Report 112-196, page 228, and House Report 112-493, 
page 265, each accompany separate versions ofH.R. 5658, the Department of Defense 
Appropriations Bill, for Fiscal Year (FY) 2013. The following is the status ofFY 2012 Defense 
Health Program (DHP) designated carryover funds. A total of $305,822,350 in unobligated FY 
2012 DHP operation and maintenance (O&M) appropriation funds was designated for carryover 
from FY 2012 into FY 2013. The total carryover amount was included in the DHP budget 
reduction as a result of the Balanced Budget and Emergency Deficit Control Act of 1985. 

The DHP O&M carryover authority has provided the flexibility to manage many issues 
that emerge during the year of budget execution. In recent years, this has included private sector 
care, support to our warriors in transition, pandemic influenza preparedness, costs of supporting 
overseas contingency operations that were not known at the time of the supplemental 
appropriation request, and medical information technology. These have been all worthwhile 
efforts in support of our Service members and their families. 

A similar letter is being sent to the Chairmen of the other congressional defense 
committees. Thank: you for your interest in the health and well-being of our Service members, 
veterans, and their families. 

Sincerely, 
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cc: 
The Honorable Thad Cochran 
Vice Chairman 

Preparation of this report cost DoD a total of approximately $1,800 in FY 2013. 


